
Jean A. Stone 

From: Jean A. Stone 
Sent: 
To: 

Thursday, May 07, 2015 3:41 PM 
'Mike Ainley' 

Cc: Sharla Dillon 
Subject: RE: Hammerland Utilities 

Mr. Ainley, 

TRA records indicate that Mr. Mike Callahan, who filed the Petition, was on the service list to receive notifications of the 
TRA Conference Agendas per email. If he did not receive notice of the Agenda, he should contact the Docket Room at 
(615) 770-6850 to correct his email address, which our records show as cedesigners@frontiernet.net, or he can request 
to have notices sent via fax, which our records show as (931) 839-6380. 

I do not see a Notice of Appearance filed in the docket file indicating your representation of Hammerland Utilities. 
However, we will add your contact information to the service list for this docket for future filings. 

The Conference Agenda for May 11, 2015, is publicly noticed on our web page at http://tn .gov/tra. As you will see, the 
matter is noticed for consideration of the appointment of a Hearing Officer, which is an administrative action by the 
Directors, and not for a hearing on the Petition. 

The Petition will be scheduled for a public hearing at a future Authority Conference after consideration of the intervention 
request and discovery, if appropriate, and after the Petition is deemed complete upon Hammerland Utilities answering the 
questions contained in the Staff's data request dated March 30, 2015, as well as any follow-up questions from the TRA. 

I regret any confusion. A copy of these emails will be filed in Docket No.14-00124. 

Jean A. Stone 
General Counsel 
Tennessee Regulatory Authority 

From: Mike Ainley [mailto:mainley@ahhlaw.com] 
Sent: Thursday, May 07, 2015 2:48 PM 
To: Jean A. Stone 
Subject: Hammerland Utilities 

I represent the interest of Hammerland Utilities which has a petition before the Tennessee Reglatory Authority. It is my 
understanding this matter is on the docket for Monday May 11, 2015. This information has come second hand and we 
have no service of notice of any action and are therefore a little confused. I would greatly appreciate a phone call so we 
may discuss where we are on this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Michael L. Ainley 
Managing Partner 
Ainley, Hoover & Hoover, PLLC 
200 North Poplar Street 
Paris, TN. 38242 
(731) 642-0178 
mainly@ahhlaw.com 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail transmission, any documents, files, or previous e-mail messages attached to it is information 
belonging to the sender which may contain information that is confidential. All information herein is intended only for the use of the 
parties named above. Any privileges are not waived by virtue of having been sent by e-mail. If you are not the intended recipient, or 
a person responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that you must not read this transmission and 

1 



that any disclosure, copying, printing, distribution, use of any information contained herein, or attached to this transmission is 
STRICTLY PROHIBITED. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately notify the sender by return e-mail and 
delete the original transmission and its attachments without reading or saving in any manner. Thank you . 
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